
Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes from Monday June 5, 2023
Members Present were:  Mark Eccher, Wayne Simarrian and Larry Pollard.
Ex Officio Members Present:  Bill Best, Kim Carney, Evan Chelman, Mike Honekamp and      Ryan Jette, 
The meeting took place at the Recreation Department Office.

 The Meeting was called to order by Chairman Simarrian at 7:01 PM.
The Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as read. 
♦ Fields and Playgrounds Updates
a) The Beaver Expansion Project Update. Ryan reported that the Turf Company has sent the wrong product twice for the Vendetti Playground. Approval for the scoreboard and press box has been granted and will be erected during FY “24”. 
The newly upgraded Nason Street Tot Lot was dedicated on May 31st. The new Tot Lot was very well received. There will be some playground enhancements at Fletcher Field which includes new playground equipment and new surface. This will be funded with $150,000 from CPA and $50,000 from a state grant. The next big playground project is the installation of lights at King Street Park.
b) Better Field Utilization. The Recreation Department staff feel that the playing fields can be more fully utilized.  Some of the better fields are not being fully utilized while other lesser fields are being overutilized. One suggestion was to schedule more than one team  on a field for practices. It was also suggested that better communication within the youth sports organization would result in maximizing field utilization. 
c) Kim Carney reported on the summer recreation sponsored programs. She reported that Introductory Tennis will be offered for every age group. This is a first for the summer offerings. Pickleball, Street Hockey, Flag Football Camp and Summer Camp are all being offered as summer programs.
d) Ryan reported that the Recreation Department had a very profitable FY “23”. FY 2022 realized income of $619,000 and FY “23” Income is projected to be $685,000.
♦Fletcher Fund

a) Ryan reported that some projects approved to be paid with Fletcher Fund monies have yet to be completed. Franklin Girls Softball still needs to install batting cages, a flag pole, bullpens and 2 announcer stands. Franklin Youth Baseball still has to complete a double batting cage and 2 foul poles. Boys Lacrosse is still in need of a score board and press box (which were recently approved). Franklin Youth Soccer has the next big project to complete. That project being lights at King Street Park
◊ƄOpen Space Recreation Master Plan
The Open Space Recreation Master Plan has been submitted to the Town Officials. Handicap accessibility is a huge need at several sites. As a result of a self-evaluation, there are several accessibility issues that have to be addressed to be in compliant with regulations. All of the handicap related issues will be addressed. The Recreation Advisory Committee expressed disappointment with the number of citizen responses to the Open Space Recreation Survey. Only 880 responses to the survey were received.
♦New Business  
b) The committee will convene prior to the start of their next meeting to discuss possible ways to honor Nello P. Bassignani Jr. Nello was a lifelong Franklin resident who was involved in many youth sports programs as a coach and an administrator. He was also a regular contributor to the Town’s Historical Museum.

c) The idea for providing additional pickleball courts at a new location was  discussed . However, it appears at the present time that the best location to expand pickleball play is at King Street Park.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday August 7th 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Recreation Office on Beaver Street.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Pollard
